# 深圳市 2020-2021 学年度第一学期期中适应性考试

### 九年级英语学科试题

2020.11

#### 注意事项:

- 答题前,请将姓名、考生号、考场、试室号和座位号用规定的笔写在答题卡指定的位置上,将条形码粘贴好。
- 2. 本试卷共 6 页, 46 题, 满分 75 分, 考试时间为 70 分钟。全卷分两部分, 第一部分为选择题, 1-25 小题答案为 A、B、C、D 四个选项, 26-35 小题答案为 A、B、C、D、E、F六个选项; 第二部分为非选择题。
- 3. 考生必须在答题卡上按规定作答; 凡在答题卡规定区域以外的地方作答的, 其答案一律无效。答题卡必须保持清洁, 不能折叠。
- 4. 本卷选择題 1-35,每小题选出答案后,用2B 铅笔在答题卡选择题答题区内将相应题目的答案编号涂黑,如需改动,用橡皮擦干净后,再选涂其它答案;非选择题36-45 及书面表达,必须用规定的笔在答题卡非选择题答题区内按相应的序号作答。
- 5. 考试结束,请将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

#### 第一部分 选择题 (50分)

#### I. 完形填空(10分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出能填入相应空白处的最佳选项,并在答题卡上将相应的字母编号涂黑。(共 10 小题,每小题 1 分)

While Mike was reading in the garden, his aged mother came. She pointed to a bird and asked Mike what bird it was. Mike felt quite 1 because he saw this kind of birds everywhere and every day, but he told her it was a sparrow(麻雀).

Several minutes later, his mother pointed to the same sparrow and asked the same question again. Mike got a little angry but \_\_\_\_\_ answered her question. After a little while, his mother did the same thing once again. This time Mike could not \_\_\_\_ 3 \_\_\_ his anger. He shouted at her for \_\_\_ 4 \_\_\_ him again and again.

The old lady silently \_\_\_\_ an old diary, she turned to a page and showed it to Mike. Though a little impatient, Mike began to read it.

"Today, I was watering the flowers in the garden when little Mike pointed to a bird on the grass and asked me what it was. I 6 at him, and said it was a sparrow, then kissed him. After a while, Mike asked me again and I did the same. Pointing to the same sparrow, little Mike asked me what it was for 20 times and I 7 answering his question and kissing him every time."

Something gently touched Mike's <u>8</u>. His face turned <u>9</u> with shame for being so impatient with his mother and he hugged her tightly.

九年級英语学科试题 第1页(共6页)

4. A. show 5. A. refusing 6. A. set out 7. A. threw 8. A. put on 9. A. face 10. A. because II. 阅读理解(40分)	B. leave B. supporting B. took out B. smiled B. kept on B. mouth B. pale B. although	C. already C. control C. encouraging C. put out C. shouted C. tried on C. heart C. green C. whether	D. D. D. D.		1
第 (40分)	B. although (  列短文 以下而信 1 mm m	C. whether		D.	D. until

并在答题卡上将相应的字母编号涂黑。(共15小题,每小题2分) 从下面每小题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选

Polar bears (北极熊) are great white northern bears living across the Arctic (北极) area. They are the largest and most powerful meat-eating animals on the sea ice. However, they are endangered animals too.

According to a study by the University of Toronto, polar bears could die out within the next 80 years because the Arctic sea ice continues to melt(融化) at a fast speed. This makes it hard for the bears to search for food.

These years, the speed of temperature rising is more than twice as much as that in the 1780s. The rising temperature is making polar bears' living areas smaller and smaller. The shrinking sea-ice might cause the bears to move toward land.

Last year, in Russia's Arctic area, groups of hungry polar bears broke into villages and towns, because they couldn't find food on the ice as usual. "Everyone understood why this happened," Mikhail Stishov from the World Wildlife Fund said. "They would come onto people's living area and get used to it."

11. Which of the following food do polar bears mainly eat?

A. Vegetables. B. Fmit.

D. Meat

12. What might happen to polar bears in the next 80 years?

A. They might live only on land.

B. They might disappear from the earth. D. They might have to live on sea ice.

C. They might have to live in the sea. 13. What is the meaning of the underlined word "shrinking" in Paragraph 3?

A. becoming smaller

B. becoming larger

C. becoming cooler

D. becoming warmer

14. Why did the polar bears break into human areas according to Paragraph 4?

A. Because they were endangered animals.

B. Because they were afraid of the high temperature.

C. Because they couldn't find food on the ice.

D. Because they were looking for fun there.

15. On which page of a newspaper can we find the passage?

A. Society.

C. Sports.

Summer Vacation became very boring when my best friends left for summer camp. Getting Up later each morning, I was spending more and more time with my smart phone and the TV. But When my mom told me that I couldn't use my smart phone, I felt like I had lost my world. I had nothing to do, circling from room to room all day.

One day, Mom asked me if I would accept a challenge(挑战) to follow the same ant for ten "What's so difficult about that?" I asked.

"You might be surprised." Mom smiled.

"Is there a prize for the challenge?" I asked.

"Of course. But if you lose, you'll have to do some housework."

To win the challenge, I needed a special ant so that I could follow him easily. My eyes were fixed on a big ant carrying a leaf. "There he goes, Mom." She set the timer for 10 minutes.

For the first minute, the ant ran all the way to the gate. "Perfect!" I thought. Then, he came to a wide crack (製錐), he tried to cross, but failded. Then he disappeared into the grass. My heart sank as I saw myself cleaning the bathroom. Then surprisingly, he climbed out carrying a piece of leaf and was back on his way.

For the last three minutes, he dropped his leaf as if he would disappear again. To my surprise, he placed the leaf across the crack and walked across it to the other side, like a bridge. Wow!

Just then, My mom's timer rang. I was lucky to win my prize. But I was mostly encouraged by the ant that actually created its own bridge. Now Mom has allowed me to have my phone, but I learned there is still more other fun in life.

16. How did the writer feel after he was not allowed to use his smart phone?

A. Bored.

B. Angry.

C. Afraid.

D. Pleased

17. What was the challenge about?

A. Watching an ant carrying a leaf.

B. Not using his phone for the vacation.

C. Doing housework for his mother.

D. Following the same ant for 10 minutes.

18. What does the underlined sentence mean?

A. The writer thought he would win the challenge soon.

B. The writer was upset because he would do housework.

C. The writer was cheerful because he would get the prize. D. The writer's heart was beating fast because he felt sick.

19. How did the ant surprise the writer?

A. By dropping the leaf.

B. By carrying the leaf.

C. By creating a bridge. D. By finding a bridge.

20. What can we infer(推断) from the last paragraph? A. The writer would keep doing housework.

B. The writer would spend more time on TV.

C. The writer would continue to follow the ant. D. The writer would not just depend on the smart phone.

九年级英语学科试题 第 3 页 (共 6 页)

A new taxi-hailing(打车) App on smart phones started to be in use in Shanghai in October. It allows users to hail a taxi with only one touch. This App called "Shen Cheng Chu Xing" is more user-friendly. It will make it easier for old people, because most of them can't keep up with the new technology in their daily life. "Finally, I could manage to hail a taxi without my daughter's help. It's so amazing!" Chen Chunxia, a 66-year-old lady said.

The App will connect users to over 20,000 taxis in the city. It can find the locations(位置) of passengers by itself. Thus drivers can reach the pick-up locations more quickly and lower the chances of taxis moving around the city without passengers.

Users can hail a taxi by simply touching the "hail" button and wait for the nearby taxis to pick up the order. The App is also set up in more than 200 taxi-waiting areas in the city, where people without a smart phone can hail a taxi as well.

For the safety of passengers, all the taxi drivers must pass health and background checks before <u>thev</u> can receive orders from the App.

The App would also be updated in the near future to offer more services, such as helping drivers find nearby restrooms and restaurants.

- 21. How did Chen Chunxia feel about the new Apps?
  - A. Sad.
- B. Excited.
- C. Difficult.
- D. Safe.
- 22. Which is NOT the advantage of the App according to Paragraph 2?
  - A. It can find the location on its own.
- B. It cuts down drivers' waiting time.
- It keeps taxis having passengers.
- D. It helps drivers reach the locations faster.

D. To provide old people with instructions.

- 23. Why is this App set up in over 200 taxi-waiting areas in Shanghai?
  - A. To help people without smart phones.
- B. To increase its numbers of orders.
- C. To give drivers restaurant information. D.

  24. What does the word "they" refer to in Paragraph 4?
  - A. Checks.
- B. Old people.
- C. Passengers.
- D. Taxi drivers.

- 25. What is the best title for the passage?
  - A. Pick You up Faster.

B. A More User-friendly App.

C. Better Taxi Services.

D. More Taxis on Roads.

第二节 以下是一封信,请阅读全文,并从下列方框里的六个句子中选择五个还原到 原文中,使原文的意思完整、连贯。(共5小题,每小题1分)

- A. If you are interested in history, you could pay a visit there.
- B. we can go out quite often.
- C. You will never feel bored.
- D. The room is quite large with a comfortable bed.
- E. The weather will be rainy at that time.
- F. People from all over the world come to enjoy it every year.

Dear Julie,

I am wondering if you'd like to come and spend a few weeks at my house this summer. We have a spare room in the house. \_\_\_\_\_\_ So there will be no problem for you to live in it.

The best time to come is in August since the weather is usually good then and \_\_\_\_\_ 27

There is a large castle about twenty kilometers from the house. It is said that it has a history

As you know, I live in a quite small village and you may think that there will be nothing to do, but, in fact, it is a very lively place, especially in the summer when there are always lots of things going on. \_\_\_\_\_29\_\_\_

One of the most enjoyable summer events is an international jazz festival which takes place in the middle of August and lasts for over a week. \_\_\_30\_\_\_ It is always great fun to listen to the music.

Please let me know if and when you can come so that I can begin making plans for your stay as soon as possible.

Best wishes,

of 500 years. 28

Yours.

Lisa

#### 第三节 信息匹配

下面的材料 A~F 分别介绍了六篇文章的主要内容。请根据 Sophia, William, Betty, Ann, Jane 五位读者的需求,帮助他们选出希望阅读的文章,并将其标号填入题前括号内。(共 5 小题,每小题 1 分)

- A. This article introduces you some ways to stay well. For example, you'll learn something useful to help avoid catching a cold.
- B. Do you want to know how much food you should eat every day? If so, read this article. You'll know about safe ways to lose weight and keep healthy.
- C. This article has useful information about how to avoid common accidents(意外). It's about safety both indoors and outdoors.
- D. This article will tell you something about how to keep healthy by doing exercise. You'll learn the importance and the ways of doing exercise.
- E. Do you have any trouble seeing things clearly? This article will introduce interesting eye exercises and good food for your eyes.
- F. If you've got a toothache, you'll find this article practical. You'll learn how to take better care of your teeth and keep away from bad teeth.
  - ( ) 31. Sophia is planning to keep thinner and healthier.
  - 32. William wants to learn more about safety tips.
- ( ) 33. Betty is trying to advise her mother to do some sports.
- ( ) 34. Ann is collecting information about how to avoid the common cold.
- ( ) 35. Jane has been troubled with a toothache for days.

#### 九年级英语学科试题 第5页(共6页)

## 第二部分 非选择题 (25分)

***	语法填空	(10	分)
III	沿法块工	(10	111

	阅读下面短义,在全格处填入一个适当的词或使用托品由温度机一	
	阅读下面短义,在全格处填入一个适当的词或使用括号中词语的正确形式填空,答案填写在答题卡规定的位置上。(共 10 小题,每小题 1 分)	并将
73	台来外,一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个一个	

Most people in China know that Confucius (孔子) was a famous thinker and educator in
alicient children and also are
could play many (figure instruments, compose (feth) and since
once learned to play Guqin (古琴) from Shi Xiangzi 38 was a very famous musician at
that time. Shi Xiangzi 39 (teach) him a piece of music and told him to practise it by
Liscolf After ten days' hard work Conficient to practise it by
himself. After ten days' hard work, Confucius wouldn't stop
teacher said to him, "You've played it quite well. You may learn something new now." Bu
Confucius thought he hadn't learnt all the41(skill) and couldn't completely understand
42 feelings in the music, so he continued to practise it. After some time, Confucius told his
teacher 43 (happy), "I could imagine what the composer looked like. He might be a tal
and strong leader44 bright and deep eyes. This is the appearance of an Emperor. The
composer must be Emperor Wen of the Zhou Dynasty(周文王)." Shi Xiangzi was very surprisec
to hear that. In fact, the music45(produce) by Emperor Wen.

#### Ⅳ. 书面表达 (15 分)

假设你是李华,今年你校英语周将举办以"拒绝浪费"(Say No to Unnecessary Waste)为主题的英语演讲比赛。你准备参加此次演讲比赛。请你写一篇演讲稿,号召同学们不要浪费。(提示词语:资源 resource 剩菜 leftover)

- 要点: 1. 列举你身边的浪费现象,如:浪费水、电、食物等;
  - 2. 给出至少两条拒绝浪费的建议;
  - 3. 呼吁大家采取行动。
- 要求: 1.80词左右, 开头和结尾已给出, 不计入总词数内:
  - 2. 文中不得出现真实姓名和校名;
  - 3. 可适当增加细节,以使条理清楚、行文连贯;
  - 4. 标点正确,书面整洁。

Dear	fel	lows,
------	-----	-------

s we all know, o	one of today's hot topics is	s to stop wasting resources.

Thank you for listening!